

HM INSPECTORATE OF PRISONS

3rd Floor 10 South Colonnade Canary Wharf London, E14 4PU

Tel: 0203 334 0356

E-mail: lesley.young@hmiprisons.gov.uk

9th April 2019

Mark Leech FRSA Managing Director Prisons Org UK Ltd PO Box 679 Bury BL8 9RU

Dear Mr Leech,

Review of Freedom of Information (Fol) Request

Further to your letter of 6th February.

Following our response to your Freedom of Information request. I would like to again apologise for the extreme delay in responding to the review request; owing to resourcing issues.

In reviewing the HMI Prisons response, I can confirm that The Cabinet Office, has official central or MoJ policy on the keeping of official diaries by Senior Independent officials.

Further, I see no valid reason to accept your view that the keeping both personal and business-related appointments in a single diary is an attempt to oust the rights enshrined in the Freedom of Information Act.

However, on the issue of the diary being redacted, I can offer you sight of a summary of the Chief Inspector's key diary meetings, that is supplied to HMI Prisons staff as part of an internal monthly newsletter. Further copies can be supplied if you would like to see previous versions.

Yours sincerely,

Lesley Young

Head of Finance, HR and Inspection Support